
Hope Is All We Have 

Similar to many other Americans, the difficult months of March and April 

provoked a feeling of fear of what is to become when we return to “normalcy” in me. I still 

remember watching news channels constantly breaking the news of hospitals being 

overcrowded and insufficient storage of bodies making me terrified. The non-stop sirens 

were a reminder of the heart-wrenching situation we were living in every moment. I 

realize that we may never return to normal again. As we slowly return to our respective 

workplaces and institutions, I expect a more cautious attitude in New Yorkers. Some 

changes include less crowded trains and buses, fewer social gatherings, and less physical 

contact. Previously, crowdedness and liveliness were the essence of New York City but I 

do not expect this to remain to the same extent now. However, one positive change I 

expect in people is a kinder and compassionate attitude towards one another. These few 

months of quarantine have taught us to appreciate all that we have more. I expect New 

York City to develop a greater community outreach with New Yorkers looking out for one 

another. Having been one of the hardest hit cities in the world, we will evidently have 

more guidelines and safety precautions in effect once we return which will serve as a 

reminder of the battle that we have faced. I believe that each life we lose will soften the 

hearts of New Yorkers and unite us in our strength to overcome. When we look back 

upon this crisis, we will remember the frustration of being restricted to our homes, the 

fear of hearing the news of a lost loved one, and the anticipation of the good news of a 

treatment. 


